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Hi all this is my board report for September, for the mechanic shop they have performed 40 work 
orders, ranging from oil changes, new tires, brakes, and many others work orders. The shop is asking 
you to please write work orders when your vehicle has something that needs to be fixed, even if you 
wrote it on the required walk around. Remember walk arounds are due bi-weekly, so we can keep all 
district vehicles safe to drive. All buses and school offices were upgraded with new digital radios. 

        The office has been busy keeping up with the bills and learning new budget numbers also keeping 
up with OPI regulations, Ella also been taking the radio operator duties when bus runs are happening 
this takes away time that she can be used for her job duties but were in progress of getting a radio 
operator. Edward Burke and I will be attending a conference in Alaska on 9-24 to 9-28. We will be giving 
a talk on propane buses. 

          So, for the trip personal for half of August to September, there were 82 trips, both field trips and 
sports trips. So, there is good news as of 9-1-23 we got Gayle Skunk Cap as a sub driver in the morning 
and Roland Kennerly as a sub in the afternoon. We got three new nine month bus drivers, that started 
on 9-7-23, welcome Charlie Old Chief, Summer Kennerly and welcome back to Nathaniel Bird Rattler, 
which brings to a total of 16 bus drivers and 2 more subs on the way this is very good news, I’d like to 
give  a thank you to our Superintendent for all the help she has given to our department to get more 
drivers, so thank you Corrina.

          So, for the disciplinary department, KW - Vina had 7 write ups, BES had 10 write ups, Napi had 4 
write ups and Middle School had 3 write ups. We ordered Buster the Bus which is a robotic toy bus that 
we will take to the schools and teach the children bus safety and rules that will help promote safer bus 
rides to school and back home. We also extended our incentives for good behavior which we started last 
year, and we are hoping to have it all year. We are hoping this will also help with good behavior on the 
buses. This concludes my report for September. 

    

     


